



PENNYHILL POST

Pennyhill Primary School Newsletter

14th May 2018

Attendance

Whole school—year to date: 95.4%

Attendance- Friday treat winners

(over 98% attendance)

1R, 2H, 3A, 3R, 4A, 4E & 6E

Reception winners: Alexia (Giraffes), Nicolatte

(Lions), Billie Joy (Elephants)

Nursery winners: AM: Aaliyah, PM: Raz

Perfect Punctuality - Classes - 3E and 6A

Door open from 8:40. Please make sure your child

is in by 8:50

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY PUNCTUALITY

afternoon.

Y6 SATS - Monday 14th May 2018— Thursday 17th May 2018

Online Safety Workshop—Tuesday 15th May at 4:45

Thursday 18th May - 10:00am Nursery Sports Morning, 2:00pm Nursery Sports

Break up for half term - Thursday 24th May

Inset day - Friday 25th May 2018

Return to school—Monday 4th June 2018 Break up for Summer—Friday 20th July

Summer Term Sports Days:

6.7.18—am Year 3 and Year 4

11.7.18—am Year 5 and Year 6, pm-Year 2

12.7.18—am Reception 13.7.18—am Year 1

ONLINE SAFETY TIP

Reminder:

Tuesday 15th May - 4:45—5:45

ONLINE SAFETY workshop - not suitable for children.

Places still available—please contact the school office if would like a space.

What we say to young children:

If you feel upset about anything you have seen on the computer or if someone has said something which makes you feel bad or funny inside – you need to tell your mum, dad or whoever looks after you at home.

You can also talk to your teachers if anything is upsetting you and they will help you.

The most important thing is to remember is to tell a grown up you like and trust if you are unhappy or scared about anything.

School Information:

Address: Hollyhedge Road, West Bromwich, B71 3BU

Tel: 0121 588 2230

Text: 07773 926176 Fax: 0121 588 7457. Email: enquiries@pennyhill.sandwell.sch.uk



Phase News from Year 5 and Year 6

Year 5

Drama presentation of the text-"Charlotte's Web" by E.B.White

All the children have been reading and discussing this amazing book and are totally captivated by the story. They have written play scripts, answered comprehension questions, written letters, conducted debates and created comic strips based on the issues and plot within the text.

The children enjoyed an afternoon of drama presentation showcasing their acting skills - we definitely have some stars of the future! The year 5 teachers will share the videos with other classes across the school. Excellent work year 5!

Year 6 - SATs Week 2018

National KS2 SATs begin this week. The children are ready and prepared for these, they know what they need to do and we are sure

they will do their best. The only preparation they will need over the next few

days is to have good night's sleep. As an extra treat during this week children in year 6 are coming to school at 8:30 for toast and a drink.



Sports Days

As promised last week, here is the schedule for sports day events (fingers crossed the weather is kind to us!)

6.7.18— morning - Year 3 and Year 4

11.7.18— morning - Year 5 and Year 6,

11.7.18— afternoon -Year 2

12.7.18— morning - Reception

13.7.18— morning - Year 1



Word of week: 14.5.18	
Nursery	team work
Reception	postcard
Year 1	divide
Year 2	flotsam
Year 3	inference
Year 4	peculiar
Year 5	sedentary
Year 6	perseverance
·	

Parent Message:

DOGS -

Unfortunately, we are still getting a few parents who think that it is OK to bring dogs onto the playground because they are carrying them. We have to be fair and consistent to all dog owners, therefore we do not allow **any** dog, carried or walked, onto the playground. The following sign will be placed on the gates outside school so that the message is clear for all parents, carers or visitors.

